



                                                                                                                                                      276

MINUTES OF TETCOTT & LUFFINCOTT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD at the ARSCOTT HALL, TETCOTT on the 18th of May 2021

Present: –Cllr. T. Barriball;(Vice Chairman) Cllr. J. M. Britton; Cllr. S Dart; Cllr. M. Greenaway; (Chairman;) Cllr. J. Pearce; Cllr. T. J. Rooke; Cllr. N. Wonnacott.

Members of the public present: 0

The Chairman welcomed all to the Meeting at 8.16 p.m.

1. Apologies received. Cllr. T. Angove; Cllr. B. Stearman; Cllr T. Merritt.
  
2. Declaration of Interests.  No declarations of interest.

3. Public open question time. No Questions 

4. Approval of last minutes. Minutes from the previous meeting held on Thursday 25th of February 2021 having 
    been previously circulated by email were approved and signed by the Chairman Cllr. M. Greenaway, Proposer 
[bookmark: _Hlk535952232][bookmark: _Hlk8397752]    Cllr. J. Britton seconder Cllr. T. Rooke Carried nem.com.

5. Proposed Play Area. The Steering group (Cllr M. Greenaway, Cllr T. Rooke and Cllr. T. Barriball) which had 
    been set up at our last meeting to take forward the proposed Play Area gave a short presentation to 
    the Parish Council, a new position within the Village Hall grounds was proposed and Lars Laj company was 
    put forward by the steering group as the preferred supplier. Quotes had also been obtained for fencing around 
    the play area as it was felt that a fence would keep the children in and the dogs out. It was proposed by 
    Cllr.T. Rooke and Seconded by Cllr. J. Pearce that the Parish Council approve the new plans which would be 
    presented by the Parish Council Chairman to the Village Hall Committee for approval at their next meeting. 
    the play area Steering Group also intend to ask the Village Hall Caretaker if he would be prepared to inspect 
    the equipment on a monthly basis. It was suggested by the Clerk that the Precept could be increased to cover 
    the cost of maintenance, Inspection and repairs, another suggestion was to set up a Playground Fund to cover 
    these costs, individuals could make private donations, and local fundraising events could also contribute.
     
6. Any Other Business. Cllr. S. Dart updated us on the future plans for the Nethercott Cross Junction.
    Cllr. T. Rooke remarked on the overgrown state of the old village hall carpark at the top of 
    Cox’s Meadow, it was suggested that it was now so overgrown that it was unfit for purpose and was also 
    being used as a dumping ground for unwanted items! Cllrs Britton, Pearce and Rooke said they would meet 
    up to assess the situation and see what could be done to improve it.

Please put these dates in your diary or planner
Dates for Parish Council/Community Fund meetings 2021

Wednesday 4th August       Wednesday 3rd November


The Chairman thanked the Clerk then closed the meeting at 8.30pm
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